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Denmark

Frederikssund, 16 June 2008

Open letter

Re: NOISE

------------

After for years and years having asked our local authority, Frederikssunds Kommune, to take sound measurements in our home, we finally succeeded this year - and we are now deeply shocked and appalled to learn from the sound report that the strong, rumbling and humming sound is LEGAL.

Our economy is in ruins due to the fact that for years we have been forced to sleep in other places when we were completely exhausted by the noise - with a headache and an earache, forced to pay money for a place to sleep where only normal noise could be heard. 

Our health is completely ruined by the enervating and stressing noise, with the result that we are only able to sleep in our own home with the help of sleeping pills - and then we read in the sound report that the source of the measured infrasound and low-frequency noise is UNKNOWN. The “unknown source” is without doubt the combined heat and power station at Frederikssund, which is disturbing many other people than us. Already in 1997, the Danish Environmental Protection Agency received a sound report in this respect, which was elaborated by a sound technician who had measured the noise in our home - and afterwards the noise at the combined heat and power station. Both sounds had the same frequency.

The infrasound measured in our home during the night of 21 May 2008 was 55 dB(G). (A ferry in Sweden was emitting 52 dB(G) when running idle, which was prohibited because people were disturbed by the deep noise.)

The low frequency sound was 12 dB(A). However, in this connection it must be noted that the sound measuring took place according to the instructions of the DANISH ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY. Had it been carried out according to the directions of Henrik Møller, professor of acoustics, the result would have been up to 10 dB(A) higher, so maybe the noise level in our home is in reality 22 dB(A) - which means that it is ILLEGAL since the noise limit at night time is 20 dB(A).

We are in touch with many other unfortunate people who are inconvenienced by noise, which presumably stems from combined heat and power stations, but the measured noise level always turns out to be legal. In other words: The noise limits and the instructions for the applicable measuring method set by the Danish Environmental Protection Agency protect the combined heat and power stations - and NOT the people who become ill from living in the noise torture, deprived of energy by the ENERGY. They can only manage the most necessary things in their daily lives - tired and sad - with no other prospects to obtain peace than the day when they will be lying in their coffins.
WHY DO WE HAVE TO ENDURE THIS IN DENMARK? WHY ARE COMBINED HEAT AND POWER STATIONS NOT TO BE SILENCED?

Yours faithfully

Tove Campana and Aage Mortensen

Rugskellet 24

3600 Frederikssund

